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2 June 2009 UCBC meeting held at the Schertz VFW Hall

CALL TO ORDER:  President Chris Short called the June meeting to order at 7:39 pm.

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE/ NEW MEMBERS:
GUEST(S): None.    NEW MEMBERS:    None. 8 positions remain open

SECRETARY REPORT: The May meeting minutes were file with no corrections.

TREASURY REPORT: The May Treasurer’s report was filed and published.

Treasurer’s Report 
May 2009

Bank Petty Cash

Balance Forward,  
May 1, 2009

$5,480.87 $84.00

Total Income $177.00

Total Expenses $427.24

Ending Balance 
May 31st, 2009

$5,230.63 $84.00

Total $5,314.63

OLD BUSINESS

Congratulations to Bumpy Jurica on winning the Tempest Rod and BPS reel combo!!!

NEW BUSINESS



Boysville:  Robin McFarlane announced that Boysville will be held on July 26th @ Live Oak
Pond.  If you’d like to volunteer, please call Robin @ (210) 416-4563.  More information to
follow.

Club Picnic: Club picnic will be held at Pickerel Park in Schertz on July 25th from 4pm to
10pm.  Bring your flipping rods as there will be a flipping contest again this year.  Picnic will be
a semi-pot luck again this year.  The club will be purchasing the meat and drinks (soda and
water) again.  Please bring your favorite side dishes and desserts!!!  BYOB too…  

Annual Fundraiser: Annual fundraiser will be held on August 22nd @ the VFW Schertz Hall.
Auction items are needed so please get those in as soon as possible, contact Dave Cole if items
need to be picked up or stored.

Passports have been a hot topic lately, it has been said that passports would be needed in order to
fish a border lake (i.e., Amistad & Falcon).  Chris clarified that passports are being required at an
official border check point and not necessarily on the water by game warden officials.  Per James
at Falcon Lake and Tackle, it has been business as usual.  As long as you don’t beach your boat
or get out and walk around in Mexico you will not need a passport.  If interested in applying for
a passport (or other documents pertaining to entry into Mexico/USA), here is a website that you
can go to apply for one, www@travel.state.gov .

REPORTS

METRO:   Robin McFarlane announced that METRO received proposals from both Falcon and
Amistad, with great consideration by our METRO officers it was decided that our 2009 City
Championship will be held at Falcon October 3rd & 4th.  With Falcon offering a more fitting
proposal that covered most, if not all expenses.  It was decided that Falcon would be a better fit
all around.  Thank you METRO officers for your hard work and keeping all clubs best interest in
mind.  

TABC:       Randi Wayland announced that State Tournament will be held at Sam Rayburn on
September 26th and 27th.  More information at a later date.

TOURNAMENT RESULTS/ REPORT: May 23rd & 24th Choke

Division Place Name # of Fish Weight

Open 1st Steve Connelley 10 35.49

 2nd John McMahan 10 32.89
 3rd Tim Plocek 10 31.59

Ladies 1st Helen Freeman 10 24.40

 2nd Louise Jurica 6 18.11

Jr. Boys  Jason Kalinoski 10 18.26

Jr. Girls None

Couples  Aubrey Sr. & Helen Freeman 20 55.37

Heavy Team  Steve Connelley & Bill Guiliani 20 55.79

Big Bass  Steve Connelley 8.67

55 Members –  362 Fish –  887.63 lbs – 25 Patch Fish



Tournament Notes: June tournament will be at Stillhouse June 13th 7 14th, Stillhouse Park,
normal weigh in times apply.

Special Note:   Please keep The Hunters in your thoughts and prayers, Kris Hunter has been
deployed to Iraq for 4 months. Although Kris is no way near the danger zones and is in a safe
zone but we can’t predict what can happen in a foreign country.  Kris: We pray for your safe
return home to your family…and us!

New Arrival:   Congratulations to Jeff Sievers and his wife Stacey on their new arrival!  Logan
Louis Sievers was born on May 18th @ 5:12 pm, also congratulations to 1st time grandparents
Charlie & Cheryl Sievers!

ANNOUNCEMENTS/ UPDATES:

For Sale:   1991 Chevy Suburban, new engine (10-12K), 4Bolt 350, transmission rebuilt
(16K), transmission cooler, new Goodyear tires.  Price:  $2,500, please contact Bumpy Jurica at
(830) 660-9458.

For Sale:   2001 Red Toyota Tundra SR5 Pickup, excellent condition, 85,000 miles, grill
guard, Michelin tires, step up rails, truck bed cover, towing package, dealer maintained and all
vehicle service is current.  Sell for $9,000.  Call David Teplicek at (210) 661-7121 or (210) 378-
6266.

For Sale:    1997 Expedition XLT 4X2, light prairie tan color w/ med prairie tan cloth, XLT 9-
passenger, 4.6L EFI V8 engine, 4-SPD auto O/D transmission, 3.31 ratio regular axle, speed
control, trailer towing package, air cond. high CAP front and rear, third row seat, front seat 40/60
split bench, 88,100 miles.  Price:   $5,000.00, please contact David or Nancy Kalinoski at (210)
337-1042.

Next meeting will be held on July 7th @ 7:30 pm Schertz VFW

Meeting adjourned @ 8:18 pm

Tiana Martinez
UCBC, Secretary


